

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
 + + + + +
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
 + + + + +
 MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:	:
	:
LEGAL AGENDA	:
LICENSING AGENDA	:
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING AGENDA	:
CANCELLATION AGENDA	:
BOARD TEMPORARY LICENSE AND ONE DAY SUBSTANTIAL CHANGE DOCKET	:
LICENSING ADMINISTRATIVE DOCKET	:

Wednesday
 March 8, 2023

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
 met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson
 Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
 BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
 EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
 JENI HANSEN, Member
 JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

JOSE ORELLANA, DC ABRA Staff

C O N T E N T S

Review of Offer in Compromise in Lieu of Hearing, dated March 7, 2023, for Case Number 22-251-0025 and 22-251-0026, Twelve after Twelve. 6
Vote to Approve. 8

Review of Offer in Compromise in Lieu of Hearing, dated March 7, 2023, for Case Number 21-CMP-0078, Champion Kitchen. 8
Vote to Approve. 9

Review of Settlement Agreement, dated February 13, 2023 between ANC 2E, The Citizens Association of Georgetown and Kyojin Sushi10
Vote to Approve.11

Review of Settlement Agreement, dated March 1, 2023 between ANC 2F and The Little Gay Pub11
Vote to Approve.12

Review of Settlement Agreement, dated January 30, 2023 between ANC 1B and Harvard Liquors.12
Vote to Approve.12

Review of Settlement Agreement, dated March 3, 2023 between ANC 1E and Hook Hall12
Vote to Approve.13

Review of Settlement Agreement, dated February 15, 2023 between ANC 1B and The Dirty Goose.13
Vote to Approve.14

Review of Request to Extend Protest Petition Deadline, dated February 28, 2023 between ANC and Hill East Burger.14
Vote to Approve.15

Review of Request to Reinstate DCMR 405.1 Status, dated February 23, 2023 for Ella Grace15
Vote to Approve.16
Review of Request to Withdraw Protest, dated March 3, 2023 from Metro Condominium Residences Association to Vegas Lounge16
Vote to Approve.17
Review of Request to Withdraw Protest, dated March 3, 2023 from Group of Five or More Residents to Holiday Family Liquor.17
Vote to Approve.18
Review of Request for Consent Motion to Continue Protest Hearing, dated March 7, 2023 for Cloud Lounge.18
Vote to Approve.18
Review of Request for Consent Motion to Continue Show Cause Hearing, dated March 7, 2023 for Bravo Bravo.18
Vote to Approve.19
Review of Applicant's Motion for Reconsideration of Board Order Number 2023-063, (Declaratory Order).19
Vote to Deny20
Review of Protestants' Opposition to Applicant's Motion for Reconsideration of Board Order 2023-063 (Declaratory Order).20
Review of Correspondence from Donald J. Friedman, President, Sheridan-Kalorama Neighborhood Counsel20
Review of Application for Stipulated License with Letter from ANC in Support for new ABC License for Code Red20
Vote to Approve.21
Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License for West End Cinema Beverage Service.21
Vote to Approve.22

Review Application for Class change from Manufacturer B to Retailer C Tavern with Brew Pub Endorsement for Lost Generation Brewing Company.22
Vote to Placard.23
Review Application for Summer Garden Endorsement for Lost Generation Brewing Company.23
Vote to Placard.24
Review Application for Entertainment Endorsement to Provide Live Entertainment Inside Premises for Flavor Garden.24
Vote to Approve.24
Review Request to Rescind 405.1 Status and Cancel License Application for Vitis Vinos.25
Vote to Approve.25
Review Application for ABC Manager's License for Stephanie Michelle Main.25
Vote to Approve.26
Review Application for a Stipulated License with Letter of ANC Support for New ABC License for Mola Empanada.26
Vote to Approve.27
Review Application for Entertainment Endorsement to Provide Live Entertainment Inside Premises for Tom's Watch Bar.27
Vote to Placard.28
Review Request to Remove License from Safekeeping to Resume Alcoholic Beverage Sales upon Issuance to New Owner, Wiseguy Pizza & Ice Cream.28
Vote to Approve and Placard.29
License Cancellation Request for Chufly Imports.29
Vote to Cancel30

Temporary License & One Day Substantial
Change Docket

Dontae Lynch; Mina Jafari.30
Carly Starobin; Lana Mahmoud31
Lana Mahmoud; James Murphy; Nayef Issa32
Derek Maillard; Jessica Webster; Elizabeth Breckenridge; Alyson Pak33
Vote to Approve All.34

Licensing Administrative Docket

BK Events (Flair Restaurant & Lounge); Dupont Farmer's Market; Mary Graydon Center at American University; Chartwells Dining Services35
Chartwells Dining Services; Occasions Caterers; Restaurant Associates; Gallaudet University Conference Center; Restaurant Associates; World Bank, MC Building; World Bank, I Building36
World Bank, IFC Building; St. Regis Hotel; DC Capitol Square Bar & Grill; Deutsch Family Wine & Spirits; Winelair; Harvard Liquors.37
Paste & Rind Cheese Co.; Hell's Kitchen; Colada Shop; Baby Shank; Eaton DC/Allegory/Wild Days; Whiskey Shop DC; Parlour Victoria; Parlour Victoria/Lucha Rosa.38
Lidl; Exchange, Ltd.; Spirit of Mt. Vernon; Canopy-Embassy Row/Super Franc; Pacci's Trattoria; Flavor Garden; Kitchen Savages.39
Wayrealer; Kyojin Sushi; Akeno Sushi Bar and Thai at Capitol Hill; Mariachi Lounge Bar & Grill; Mama Chepa Cocina Latina40
Vote to Approve All.41

Vote to Close ABC Board Meeting.42

Adjourn.43

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:06 a.m.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, we're at the
4 end of our calendar for the day. So, since we're
5 now at the end of our calendar for the day, let
6 me now do our legal agenda.

7 The first matter on our legal agenda
8 is a review of an Offer in Compromise in Lieu of
9 a Hearing, dated March 7, 2023. This is for Case
10 Number 22-251-00025 and for Case Number 22-251-
11 00026. This is Twelve after Twelve, License
12 Number 117238.

13 And, the charges are as follows, this
14 is for Case Number 22-251-00025. Charge One,
15 interfered with an investigation. Statutory
16 authority, D.C. Code Section 25-823(a)(5).

17 There is a fine of \$1,000 payable
18 within 30 days, or the license shall be suspended
19 indefinitely until the fine is paid.

20 Charge Two, failure to submit a
21 required security plan. Statutory authority,
22 D.C. Code Section 25-113(d)(1).

23 There is a fine of \$1,000 payable
24 within 30 days, or the license will be suspended
25 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

1 And the Respondent has asserted that
2 they have already submitted the security plan
3 since the violation occurred.

4 Now, we move onto Case Number 22-251-
5 00026. Charge One, allow the establishment to be
6 used for an unlawful purpose. Statutory
7 authority, D.C. Code Section 25-823(a)(2).

8 There is a fine of \$1,000 payable
9 within 30 days, or the license shall be suspended
10 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

11 Charge Number Two, interfered with an
12 investigation. Statutory authority, D.C. Code
13 Section 25-823(a)(5).

14 There is a \$1,000 fine payable within
15 30 days, or the license shall be suspended
16 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

17 Charge Number Three, failure to submit
18 a required security plan. Statutory authority,
19 D.C. Code Section 25-113(e)(1).

20 There is a \$1,000 fine payable within
21 30 days, or the license shall be suspended
22 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

23 The Respondent has also asserted that
24 they have submitted the security plan since the
25 violation occurred.

1 So, that is the OIC. I make a motion
2 that the Board accept the Offer in Compromise.
3 Is there a second?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
7 vote. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Agree.

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And Mr. Anderson,
16 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

17 The next case on our legal agenda is
18 a review of an Offer in Compromise in Lieu of a
19 Hearing, dated March 7, 2023, for Case Number 21-
20 CMP-00078, Champion Kitchen, License Number
21 103055.

22 And, the Offer in Compromise is as
23 follows: Charge Number One, increase in chair
24 occupancy. Statutory authority, D.C. Section 25-
25 762(b)(1).

1 There is a fine of \$30,000 within 90
2 days, or the license shall be suspended
3 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

4 Charge Number Two, operating outside
5 of approved hours. Statutory authority D.C.
6 Section 25-762(b)(13), a warning.

7 I make a motion then that the ABC
8 Board approve this Offer in Compromise. Is there
9 a second?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will
11 second.

12 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
13 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
14 vote. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I vote
16 present.

17 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen? Ms.
20 Hansen is recorded as agreed. Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
24 I agree. The matter passes 4-0 with Mr. Short
25 voting present.

1 MEMBER SHORT: There's only -- there's
2 only five of us here, Mr. Chair, so.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: I said Mr. Short.
4 I said the vote is 4 to 0 with Mr. Short voting
5 present.

6 MEMBER SHORT: Thank you.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Thank you. Okay.
8 Let's move to -- let's move to number --

9 (Long pause 11:11:22 - 11:12:08)

10 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: All right. Number
11 three on our legal agenda. Review of a
12 Settlement Agreement dated March 13, 2023, by and
13 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2E, The
14 Citizens Association of Georgetown and K-Y-O-J-I-
15 N Sushi, License Number 123635.

16 I make a mo -- I make a motion that we
17 approve this agreement. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
19 second.

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
22 vote. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
7 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

8 Number four, review of a Settlement
9 Agreement dated March 1, 2023, by and between
10 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2F and The
11 Little Gay Pub, License Number 123582.

12 I make a motion that we approve this
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
15 second.

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

4 Number five, review of a Settlement
5 Agreement dated January 30, 2023, by and between
6 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1B and Harvard
7 Liquors, License Number 114547.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 agreement. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
11 second.

12 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
13 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
14 vote. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: (Inaudible)

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
24 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

25 Number six, review of a Settlement

1 Agreement dated March 3, 2023, by and between
2 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1E and Hook
3 Hall, License Number 109296.

4 I make a motion that we approve this
5 agreement. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
7 second.

8 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

12 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

21 Number seven, a review of a Settlement
22 Agreement dated February 15, 2023, by and between
23 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1B and The Dirty
24 Goose, License Number 101299.

25 I make a motion that we approve this

1 agreement. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
5 vote. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
15 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

16 Number eight, review of an Application
17 -- review of the app -- review of an Application
18 and Applicant and ANC 6B's request to extend a
19 protest petition deadline, dated February 28,
20 2023. This is with Hill East Burgers, Luck
21 Burger, License Number 122788.

22 I make a motion that we approve this
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
25 second.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
3 vote. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: (Inaudible)

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
12 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

13 Number nine, review of the request to
14 reinstate DCMR 405.1 status, dated February 23,
15 2023. The license approval was rescinded on
16 February 15, 2023, pursuant to Board Order Number
17 2023-081. This is for Ella Grace, License Number
18 117794.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
24 vote. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
9 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

10 Number ten, review of the request from
11 Metro Condominium Residences Association to
12 withdraw the protest dated March 3, 2023. This
13 is in Vegas Lounge, License Number 001273.

14 I make a motion that was approve this
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
17 second.

18 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
19 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
20 vote. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
5 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

6 Number 11, review of the request --
7 review of request from a group of five or more
8 residents to withdraw a protest dated March 3,
9 2023. This is in the Holiday Liquor, License
10 Number 091095.

11 I make a motion that we approve this
12 request. Is there a second?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I'll
14 second.

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, seconds.

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen and Mr.
17 Cato have seconded the motion. We'll now have a
18 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: (Inaudible)

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I
2 agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

3 Number 12, a review of request for
4 Consent Motion to continue a protest hearing
5 dated March 7, 2023. This is for Cloud Lounge,
6 License Number 093572.

7 I make a motion that we approve this
8 request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

10 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
11 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
12 vote. Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

18 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

23 Number 13, review of request for
24 Consent Motion to continue show cause hearing,
25 dated March 7, 2023. This is for Bravo Bravo,

1 License Number 071564.

2 I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, second.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
7 vote. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 (No response.)

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Agree.

17 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

19 Number 14, review of Applicant's
20 Motion for Reconsideration of Board Order Number
21 2023-063, the Declaratory Order dated March 1,
22 2023, in Vision Lounge, License Number 121350.

23 I make a motion that we deny this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

14 Number 15, review of Protestants'
15 Opposition to Applicant's Motion for
16 Reconsideration of Board Order Number 2023-063.
17 This is in the Vision Lounge case, License Number
18 121350. This is now moot.

19 Number 16, review of correspondence
20 from Donald J. Friedman, President Sheridan-
21 Kalorama Neighborhood Council. And, this is
22 regarding the Assets, License Number 113585.
23 This is just an FYI for the Board.

24 We now move to our Licensing Agenda.
25 The first matter on our Licensing Agenda is

1 review application for a stipulated license with
2 letter of ANC support for a new license. This is
3 for Code Red, License Number 123906.

4 I make a motion that we approve this
5 request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
7 second.

8 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
10 vote. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

18 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

20 Number two, review of request to
21 extend safekeeping of license. This is for West
22 End Cinema Beverage Service, License Number
23 100805.

24 I make a motion that we extend the
25 safekeeping through September 30, 2023. Is there

1 is a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call
5 vote. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
14 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

15 Number three, review application for
16 class change from Manufacture B to Retailer C
17 tavern with a brew pub endorsement. This is for
18 Lost Generation Brewing Company, License Number
19 120512.

20 I make a motion that we placard this
21 matter. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
23 second.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
25 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

12 Number four, review application for
13 summer garden endorsement with 36 seats. This is
14 for Lost Generation Brewing Company, License
15 Number 120512.

16 I make a motion that we placard this
17 matter. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
20 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
21 vote. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

4 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
5 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

6 Number five, review application for
7 the entertainment endorsement to provide live
8 entertainment inside the premises only. This is
9 for Flavor Garden, License Number 121338.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
13 second.

14 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
15 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
16 vote. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I

1 agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

2 Number six, review request to rescind
3 405.1 status and cancel license application upon
4 the request of the Applicant. This is for Vitis
5 Vinos, License Number 117358.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
10 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: (Inaudible)

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

22 Number seven, review application for
23 ABC Manager's License. This is for Stephanie
24 Michelle Main.

25 And, I make a motion that we approve

1 this request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I'll
4 second.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato and Ms.
6 Hansen have seconded the motion. We'll now have
7 a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

8 MR. SHORT: (Inaudible)

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Agree.

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
16 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

17 We now move to our Supplemental
18 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our
19 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is that we review
20 application for a stipulated license with letter
21 of ANC support for a new ABC license. This is
22 for Mola Empanada, License Number 123761.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
3 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
4 vote. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

10 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
14 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

15 Number two, review application for
16 entertainment endorsement to provide live
17 entertainment inside the premises only. This is
18 for Tom's Watch Bar, License Number 119403.

19 I make a motion that we placard this
20 matter. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
24 vote. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 (No response.)

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
10 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

11 We now move to our Second Supplemental
12 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our Second
13 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is a review of a
14 request to remove the license from safekeeping to
15 resume alcoholic beverage sales upon issuance to
16 a new owner. This is for Wiseguy Pizza and Ice
17 Cream, License Number 123164.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 matter with a placard to the new owner. Is there
20 a second?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I'll
22 second.

23 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato seconds.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen and Mr.
25 Cato second the motion. We'll now have a roll

1 call vote. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
10 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

11 We now move to our Cancellation
12 Agenda. The ABC Board will be cancelling the
13 following license for the reason outlined below:
14 Chufly Imports, C-H-U-F-L-Y Imports, License
15 Number 116875.

16 The licensee requested cancellation.
17 So, I make a motion that this license be
18 cancelled. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

20 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
22 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: (Inaudible)

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: (Inaudible)

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: (Inaudible)

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
6 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

7 We now move to the Board's Temporary
8 License and One Day Substantial Change Docket.
9 There are 17 applicants on this docket.

10 I will review for the record the names
11 of the 17 applicants. I will review the class,
12 the type of license that's being requested, the
13 event and the date of the license, and at the end
14 of the list, I will ask the ABC Board to award
15 these licenses.

16 So, the first request, a request from
17 Dontae Lynch for one day license, Class F. This
18 is for a panel discussion. This is on March 8,
19 2023. The License Number is 124122, 50
20 attendees, one security guard.

21 Number two, a request from Mina
22 Jafari, Mina, M-I-N-A J-A-F-A-R-I Jafari, for a
23 one day license, Class F. Cultural event
24 celebrating Norooz N-O-R-O-O-Z, this is on March
25 11 and March 12. The License Number is 124149,

1 500 attendees, 14 security guards.

2 Number three, a request from Carly
3 Starobin S-T-A-R-O-B-I-N, a one day license,
4 Class F. Wild and Scenic Film -- Festival Films.
5 This is on March 16, 2023, the License Number is
6 124148, 150 attendees, three security guards.

7 Number four, a request from Lana
8 Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F. This is for
9 a concert, March 9, 2023, License Number 123160,
10 350 attendees, six security guards.

11 Number five, is another request from
12 Lana Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F.
13 Concert, March 14, 2023, the license number is
14 124161, 350 attendees, six security guards.

15 Number six, another request from Lana
16 Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F. This is
17 again, for a concert. This is March 20, 2023,
18 the license number is 124163, 350 attendees, six
19 security guards.

20 Number seven, is another request again
21 from Lana Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F.
22 Miracle concert, or a concert, and the date of
23 this concert is March 23, 2023. The license
24 number is 124164, 350 attendees, six security
25 guards.

1 Number eight, another request from
2 Lana Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F. This
3 is for another concert. This is on March 30,
4 2023, and March 31, 2023, the License Number is
5 124165, 350 attendees, six security guards.

6 Number nine, another request from Lana
7 Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F, for another
8 concert. This is on March 15, 2023, the License
9 Number is 124166, 500 attendees, five security
10 guards.

11 Number ten, another request from Lana
12 Mahmoud, a one day license, Class F. A concert,
13 this is on March 27, 2023, the license number is
14 124167, 500 attendees, five security guards.

15 Number 11, another request from Lana
16 Mahmoud, for a one day license, Class F. A
17 concert March 30, 2023, the License Number is
18 124168, 500 attendees, five security guards.

19 Number 12, a request from James
20 Murphy, a one day license, Class F. St.
21 Patrick's Day celebration, this is on March 18,
22 2023, the License Number is 124175, 800
23 attendees, eight security guards.

24 Number 13, a request from Nayef, N-A-
25 Y-E-F Issa, a one day license, Class G for a

1 party with disc jockey. This is on March 10
2 through 11, the License Number is 124119, 700
3 attendees not to exceed certificate of occupancy
4 limit of 1,100, 14 security guards.

5 Number 14, a request from Derek
6 Maillard, a one day license, Class G, 60th
7 birthday party. This is March 11, 2023, License
8 Number 124055, 200 attendees, four security
9 guards.

10 Number 15, a request from Jessica
11 Webster, a one day license, Class G. This is for
12 the Sakura Matsuri Japanese Street Festival.
13 This is on April 15 and April 16. The License
14 Number is 124124, 40,000 attendees expected
15 throughout the two-day celebration, 45 security
16 guards.

17 Number 16, a request from Elizabeth
18 Breckenridge, a one day license, Class G, yearly
19 school auction, this is on April 1, 2023. The
20 License Number is 124127, 300 attendees, eight
21 security guards.

22 And, Number 17, a request from Allyson
23 Pak, a one day license, Class G. This is a
24 wedding. This is on April 1, 2023, the License
25 Number is 124173, 120 attendees and three

1 security guards.

2 I therefore make a motion that the ABC
3 Board approves these applications. Is there a
4 second?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
6 second.

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
8 second.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and
10 Ms. Hansen have seconded the motion. We'll now
11 have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

12 (No response.)

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: MS. Hansen?

18 (No response.)

19 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

1 We now move to our last agenda for the
2 day. This is our Licensing Administrative
3 Docket. This is the list and final stage in the
4 -- for the Agency to issue the license.

5 There are 37 applicants on this
6 Agenda. I'll review all 37 applicants, and at
7 the end of the list, I'll ask the ABC Board to
8 approve the issuance or change these licenses.

9 The first applicant is BK Event, LLC,
10 trade name to be determined, License Number
11 120179. They are a Retailer C Tavern, trade name
12 change application, the new name is Flair
13 Restaurant and Lounge.

14 Number two, Dupont Farmers Market.
15 License Number 122157, farmers market renewal
16 license application.

17 Number three, Mary Graydon Center at
18 American University. License Number 115174,
19 caterers' license, letter of request to remove
20 the officer Deborah Delano, Secretary.

21 Number four, Chartwells Dining
22 Services. License Number 117227, caterers'
23 license, letter of request to remove the officer
24 Deborah Delano, Secretary, and Charles Brown,
25 Vice President.

1 Number five, Chartwells Dining
2 Services. License Number 120163, caterers'
3 license, letter of request to remove the officer,
4 Deborah Delano, Secretary.

5 Number six, Occasions Caterers.
6 License Number 112150, caterers' license, letter
7 of request to remove the officer, Deborah Delano,
8 Secretary.

9 Number seven, Restaurant Associates.
10 License Number 001133, Retailer C Restaurant,
11 letter of request to remove the officer Deborah
12 Delano, Secretary.

13 Number eight, Gallaudet University
14 Conference Center. License Number 060796,
15 Retailer C Hotel, letter of request to remove the
16 officer Deborah Delano, Secretary.

17 Number nine, Restaurant Associates.
18 License Number 114429, caterers' license, letter
19 of request to remove the officer Deborah Delano,
20 Secretary.

21 Number ten, World Bank, MC Building.
22 License Number 081024, Retailer C Restaurant,
23 letter of request to remove the officer Deborah
24 Delano, Secretary.

25 Number 11, World Bank, I Building.

1 License Number 081026, Retailer C Restaurant,
2 letter of request to remove the officer Deborah
3 Delano, Secretary.

4 Number 12, World Bank, IFC Building.
5 License Number 081018, Retailer C Restaurant,
6 letter of request to remove the officer Deborah
7 Delano, Secretary.

8 Number 13, St. Regis Hotel. Retailer
9 C Hotel, change of officer application. The new
10 name is E-L-S-A-Y-E-D Tarek T-A-R-E-K Mahmoud M-
11 A-H-M-O-U-D.

12 Number 14, DC Capitol Square Bar and
13 Grill. License Number 118000, Retailer C
14 Restaurant, entertainment endorsement
15 application.

16 Number 15, Deutsch Family Wine and
17 Spirits. License Number 23-SC-00598,
18 Manufacturer A, gifts and loans permit
19 application.

20 Number 16, Winelair. License Number
21 111924, Retailer C Tavern, entertainment
22 endorsement application.

23 Number 17, Harvard Liquors. License
24 Number 114547, Retailer A Liquor Store, change of
25 hours application.

1 Number 18, Paste and Rind Cheese
2 Company. License Number 122723, Retailer C
3 Tavern, change of hours application.

4 Number 19, Hell's Kitchen. License
5 Number 121424, Retailer C Restaurant, change of
6 hours application.

7 Number 20, Colada Shop. License
8 Number 121076, Retailer C Restaurant, change of
9 hours application.

10 Number 21, Baby Shank. License Number
11 121545, Retailer C Restaurant, offsite storage
12 permit application.

13 Number 22, Eaton DC, Allegory, Wild
14 Days. License Number 123549, Retailer C Hotel,
15 offsite storage permit application.

16 Number 23, Whiskey Shop DC. License
17 Number 150535, Retailer A Internet, offsite
18 storage permit application.

19 Number 24, Parlour Victoria. License
20 Number 119917, Retailer C restaurant, carry-out
21 and delivery application.

22 Number 25, Parlour Victoria. License
23 Number 119917, Retailer C Restaurant, trade name
24 change application adding additional name. So,
25 the new name is now Parlour Victoria/Lucha Rosa.

1 Number 26, Lidl. License Number
2 119890, Retailer A Full-Service Grocery, class
3 change application from Retailer A Full-Service
4 Grocery to Retailer A 25 Percent.

5 Number 27, Exchange, Ltd. License
6 Number 001269, Retailer C Restaurant, removal of
7 the carry-out and delivery endorsement.

8 Number 28, Spirit of Mount Vernon.
9 License Number 077414, Retailer CX Marine Vessel,
10 trade name change application. The new name is
11 Inner Harbor Spirit.

12 Number 29, Canopy - Embassy Row/Super
13 Franc F-R-A-N-C. License Number 071165, Retailer
14 C Hotel, trade name change application. The new
15 name is Canopy - Embassy Row/Truno T-R-U-N-O.

16 Number 30, Pacci's Trattoria, P-A-C-C-
17 I-S T-R-A-T-T-O-R-I-A. The License Number
18 123546, Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC License
19 Application.

20 Number 31, Flavor Garden. License
21 Number 121338, Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC
22 License Application.

23 Number 32, Kitchen Savages. License
24 Number 124045, Caterers' License, new ABC License
25 Application.

1 Number 33, Wayrealer W-A-Y-R-E-A-L-E-
2 R. License Number 123576, Retailer A Internet,
3 new ABC License Application.

4 Number 34, Kyojin Sushi, K-Y-O-J-I-N
5 Sushi. License Number 123635, Retailer C
6 Restaurant, new ABC License Application.

7 Number 35, Akeno Sushi Bar and Thai at
8 Capitol Hill. License Number 124172, Retailer C
9 Restaurant, transfer with sale into safekeeping.

10 Number 36, Mariachi Lounge Bar and
11 Grill. License Number 122495, I'm sorry, 122495,
12 Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC License
13 Application.

14 And number 36, Mama Chepa Cocina
15 Latina. License Number 123600, Retailer C
16 Restaurant, new ABC License Application.

17 I therefore make a motion that ABC
18 Board grants the issuance of these licenses or
19 the changes to their licenses. Is there a
20 second?

21 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

22 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato seconds
23 the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote. Mr.
24 Cato -- Mr. Short, I'm sorry?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,

9 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

10 We have now come to the end of our
11 calendar and our agenda items for the day. If
12 there is no further business, I would close our
13 meeting for the day.

14 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
15 Beverage Control Board for the District of
16 Columbia, and in accordance with D.C. Code
17 Section 2-575(b) and Section 2-575(b)(14) of the
18 Open Meetings Act, I move that the ABC Board
19 fully close the meeting on March 15, 2023, for
20 the purpose of discussing and hearing reports
21 concerning ongoing or planned investigations of
22 alleged criminal or civil misconduct or
23 violations of law or regulations, and seeking
24 legal advice from our legal counsel on the
25 matters identified on the Board's Legal License

1 and Investigative Agenda for March 15, 2023, as
2 published in the D.C. Register on March 10, 2023.

3 Is there a second?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

5 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
7 vote. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: (Inaudible)

11 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Agree.

15 CHAIRMAN ANDERSON: And, Mr. Anderson,
16 I agree. As it appears that the motion has
17 passed 5-0-0, I hereby give notice that the ABC
18 Board will hold this closed meeting.

19 Pursuant to the Open Meetings Act,
20 notice will also be posted on the ABC Board
21 Hearing Room bulletin board, placed on the
22 electronic calendar on ABRA's website, and
23 published in the D.C. Register in as timely a
24 manner as practical.

25 We are now -- we're now adjourned for

1 the day. I would like to thank the public for
2 participating in our hearings today. And, I
3 would also like to thank our ABC Board Members
4 who participated today.

5 Have a great day. I now request that
6 all ABC Board Members return to Executive Session
7 for further developments.

8 Thank you very much. Have a great
9 day.

10 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
11 went off the record at 11:47 a.m.)
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

A-H-M-O-U-D 37:11
a.m 6:2 43:11
ABC 3:21 4:11,14 5:21
 9:7 25:23 26:21 29:12
 30:14 34:2 35:7 39:18
 39:21,24 40:3,6,12,16
 40:17 41:18 42:17,20
 43:3,6
above-entitled 43:10
ABRA 1:21
ABRA's 42:22
accept 8:2
Act 41:18 42:19
adding 38:24
additional 38:24
Adjourn 5:22
adjourned 42:25
Administrative 1:10 5:6
 35:2
advice 41:24
Advisory 10:13 11:10
 12:6 13:2,23
Agency 35:4
agenda 1:6,6,7,8 6:6,7
 8:17 10:11 20:24,25
 26:18,19 28:12,13
 29:12 35:1,6 41:11
 42:1
agree 8:8,10,12,14,16
 9:18,22,24 10:23,25
 11:2,5,7,19,21,23
 12:1,3,17,22,24 13:11
 13:13,18,20 14:6,8,13
 14:15 15:6,8,12,25
 16:2,7,9,21,23,25
 17:3,5,21,23 18:2,13
 18:15,20,22 19:8,10
 19:14,16,18 20:4,6,8
 20:11,13 21:11,13,15
 21:19 22:6,8,10,12,14
 23:2,4,9,11,22,24
 24:1,5,17,19,24 25:1
 25:12,16,19,21 26:10
 26:12,14,16 27:5,7,12
 27:14,25 28:2,6,8,10
 29:2,4,6,10,23 30:6
 34:14,16,20,23,25
 40:25 41:2,4,7,9 42:8
 42:12,14,16
agreed 9:20
agreement 2:8,11,13,16
 2:18 10:12,17 11:9
 12:5,9 13:1,5,22 14:1
Akeno 5:18 40:7
alcoholic 1:2,14 4:19
 28:15 41:14
alleged 41:22

Allegory 38:13
allow 7:5
Allyson 33:22
Alyson 5:4
American 5:7 35:18
ANC 2:8,11,14,16,19,22
 3:20 4:14 14:18 21:2
 26:21
Anderson 1:15,17 6:3
 8:5,9,11,13,15,15
 9:12,17,19,23,23 10:3
 10:7,10,20,24 11:1,3
 11:6,6,16,20,22,24
 12:2,2,12,16,18,20,23
 12:23 13:8,12,14,16
 13:19,19 14:3,7,9,11
 14:14,14 15:1,5,7,9
 15:11,11,22 16:1,3,5
 16:8,8,18,22,24 17:1
 17:4,4,16,20,22,24
 18:1,1,10,14,16,18,21
 18:21 19:5,9,11,13,15
 19:17,17 20:1,5,7,9
 20:12,12 21:8,12,14
 21:16,18,18 22:3,7,9
 22:11,13,13,24 23:3,5
 23:7,10,10,19,23,25
 24:2,4,4,14,18,20,22
 24:25,25 25:9,13,15
 25:17,20,20 26:5,9,11
 26:13,15,15 27:2,6,8
 27:10,13,13,22 28:1,3
 28:5,7,9,9,24 29:3,5,7
 29:9,9,20,24 30:1,3,5
 30:5 34:9,13,15,17,19
 34:21,24,24 40:22
 41:1,3,5,8,8 42:5,9,11
 42:13,15,15
app 14:17
appears 42:16
applicant 14:18 25:4
 35:9
Applicant's 3:13,16
 19:19 20:15
applicants 30:9,11 35:5
 35:6
application 3:20 4:1,4,6
 4:9,11,13,16 14:16,17
 21:1 22:15 23:12 24:6
 25:3,22 26:20 27:15
 35:12,16 37:9,15,19
 37:22,25 38:3,6,9,12
 38:15,18,21,24 39:3
 39:10,14,19,22,25
 40:3,6,13,16
applications 34:3
approval 15:15
approve 2:4,7,10,12,15

2:17,20,22 3:2,5,7,10
 3:12,21,24 4:8,10,12
 4:15,20 5:5,20 9:8
 10:17 11:12 12:8 13:4
 13:25 14:22 15:19
 16:14 17:11 18:7 19:2
 21:4 24:10 25:6,25
 26:23 28:18 35:8
approved 9:5
approves 34:3
April 33:13,13,19,24
asserted 7:1,23
Assets 20:22
Associates 5:9,10 36:9
 36:17
Association 2:9 3:4
 10:14 16:11
attendees 30:20 31:1,6
 31:10,14,18,24 32:5,9
 32:14,18,23 33:3,8,14
 33:20,25
auction 33:19
authority 6:16,21 7:7
 7:12,18 8:24 9:5
award 30:14

B

B 4:1 22:16
Baby 5:14 38:10
Bank 5:10,10,11 36:21
 36:25 37:4
Bar 4:17 5:12,18,19
 27:18 37:12 40:7,10
beverage 1:2,14 3:23
 4:19 21:22 28:15
 41:15
birthday 33:7
BK 5:6 35:9
board 1:2,8,14 3:14,17
 5:21 8:2 9:8 15:16
 19:20 20:16,23 29:12
 30:14 34:3 35:7 40:18
 41:15,18 42:18,20,21
 43:3,6
Board's 30:7 41:25
Bobby 1:18 8:10 9:18
 10:25 11:21 12:17
 13:13 14:8 16:2,23
 17:15,21 18:15 19:4
 20:6 21:13 23:4,24
 24:19 26:2,10 28:2
 29:4 34:16 41:2
Bravo 3:12,12 18:25,25
Breckenridge 5:4 33:18
brew 4:2 22:17
Brewing 4:2,4 22:18
 23:14
Brown 35:24

Building 5:10,11,11
 36:21,25 37:4
bulletin 42:21
Burger 2:22 14:21
Burgers 14:20
business 41:12

C

C 2:1 4:1 22:16 35:11
 36:10,15,22 37:1,5,9
 37:13,21 38:2,5,8,11
 38:14,20,23 39:6,14
 39:18,21 40:5,8,12,15
C-H-U-F-L-Y 29:14
calendar 6:4,5 41:11
 42:22
call 8:6 9:13 10:21
 11:17 12:13 13:9 14:4
 15:2,23 16:19 17:18
 18:11 19:6 20:3 21:9
 22:4,25 23:20 24:15
 25:11 26:7 27:3,23
 29:1,21 34:11 40:23
 42:6
cancel 4:9,22 25:3
cancellation 1:8 4:21
 29:11,16
cancelled 29:18
cancelling 29:12
Canopy 39:12,15
Canopy-Embassy 5:16
Capitol 5:12,18 37:12
 40:8
Carly 5:2 31:2
carry-out 38:20 39:7
case 2:3,6 6:9,10,14 7:4
 8:17,19 20:17
Caterers 5:9 36:5
caterers' 35:19,22 36:2
 36:6,18 39:24
Cato 1:18 8:9,10,10
 9:17,18,18 10:24,25
 10:25 11:20,21,21
 12:16,17,17 13:12,13
 13:13 14:7,8,8 15:5,6
 15:6 16:1,2,2,22,23
 16:23 17:15,15,17,20
 17:21,21 18:14,15,15
 19:4,4,5,9,10,10 20:5
 20:6,6 21:12,13,13
 22:7,8,8 23:3,4,4,23
 23:24,24 24:18,19,19
 25:13,14 26:2,2,5,9
 26:10,10 27:6,7,7
 28:1,2,2,23,23,25
 29:3,4,4,24,25 34:15
 34:16,16 40:21,21,22
 40:24 41:1,2,2 42:9

42:10
cause 3:11 18:24
celebrating 30:24
celebration 32:21 33:15
Center 5:7,10 35:17
 36:14
certificate 33:3
chair 8:23 10:2
CHAIRMAN 6:3 8:5,9
 8:11,13,15 9:12,17,19
 9:23 10:3,7,10,20,24
 11:1,3,6,16,20,22,24
 12:2,12,16,18,20,23
 13:8,12,14,16,19 14:3
 14:7,9,11,14 15:1,5,7
 15:9,11,22 16:1,3,5,8
 16:18,22,24 17:1,4,16
 17:20,22,24 18:1,10
 18:14,16,18,21 19:5,9
 19:11,13,15,17 20:1,5
 20:7,9,12 21:8,12,14
 21:16,18 22:3,7,9,11
 22:13,24 23:3,5,7,10
 23:19,23,25 24:2,4,14
 24:18,20,22,25 25:9
 25:13,15,17,20 26:5,9
 26:11,13,15 27:2,6,8
 27:10,13,22 28:1,3,5
 28:7,9,24 29:3,5,7,9
 29:20,24 30:1,3,5
 34:9,13,15,17,19,21
 34:24 40:22 41:1,3,5
 41:8 42:5,9,11,13,15
Chairperson 1:14,17
 41:14
Champion 2:6 8:20
change 1:9 4:1 5:1
 22:16 30:8 35:8,12
 37:9,24 38:3,5,8,24
 39:3,10,14
changes 40:19
Charge 6:14,20 7:5,11
 7:17 8:23 9:4
charges 6:13
Charles 35:24
Chartwells 5:8,8 35:21
 36:1
Cheese 5:13 38:1
Chepa 5:19 40:14
Chuffy 4:21 29:14
Cinema 3:23 21:22
Citizens 2:9 10:14
civil 41:22
class 4:1 22:16 30:11
 30:17,23 31:4,8,12,16
 31:21 32:2,7,12,16,20
 32:25 33:6,11,18,23
 39:2

close 5:21 41:12,19
closed 42:18
Cloud 3:9 18:5
CMP-00078 8:20
Cocina 5:19 40:14
Code 3:21 6:16,22 7:7
 7:12,19 21:3 41:16
Colada 5:14 38:7
Columbia 1:1 41:16
come 41:10
Commission 10:13
 11:10 12:6 13:2,23
Company 4:2,5 22:18
 23:14 38:2
Compromise 2:2,5 6:8
 8:2,18,22 9:8
concerning 41:21
concert 31:9,13,17,22
 31:22,23 32:3,8,12,17
Condominium 3:4
 16:11
Conference 5:9 36:14
Consent 3:8,11 18:4,24
continue 3:9,11 18:4,24
Control 1:2,14 41:15
correspondence 3:18
 20:19
Council 20:21
counsel 3:19 41:24
Cream 4:20 28:17
criminal 41:22
Cultural 30:23
CX 39:9

D

D.C 6:16,22 7:7,12,19
 8:24 9:5 41:16 42:2
 42:23
date 30:13 31:22
dated 2:2,5,8,11,13,16
 2:18,21 3:1,4,6,9,11
 6:9 8:19 10:12 11:9
 12:5 13:1,22 14:19
 15:14 16:12 17:8 18:5
 18:25 19:21
day 1:9 5:1 6:4,5 30:8
 30:17,23 31:3,8,12,16
 31:21 32:2,7,12,16,20
 32:21,25 33:6,11,18
 33:23 35:2 41:11,13
 43:1,5,9
days 5:14 6:18,24 7:9
 7:15,21 9:2 38:14
DC 1:21 5:12,15 37:12
 38:13,16
DC/Allegory/Wild 5:14
DCMR 3:1 15:14
deadline 2:21 14:19

Deborah 35:20,24 36:4
 36:7,11,16,19,23 37:2
 37:6
Declaratory 3:14,17
 19:21
Delano 35:20,24 36:4,7
 36:12,16,19,24 37:3,7
delivery 38:21 39:7
deny 3:15 19:23
Derek 5:4 33:5
determined 35:10
Deutsch 5:12 37:16
developments 43:7
Dining 5:8,8 35:21 36:1
Dirty 2:19 13:23
disc 33:1
discussing 41:20
discussion 30:18
District 1:1 41:15
docket 1:9,10 5:1,6
 30:8,9 35:3
Donald 3:18 20:20
Donovan 1:15,17
Dontae 5:2 30:17
Dupont 5:7 35:14

E

E 2:1
E-L-S-A-Y-E-D 37:10
East 2:22 14:20
Eaton 5:14 38:13
Ed 10:18 13:6 14:24
 16:16 21:6 22:22
 24:12 26:25 28:8 34:5
Edward 1:18 9:10,21
 11:4,25 12:21 13:17
 14:12 16:6 17:2 18:19
 20:10 23:8 24:23
 25:18 27:11 34:22
 41:6
eight 14:16 32:1,23
 33:20 36:13
electronic 42:22
Elizabeth 5:4 33:17
Ella 3:2 15:17
Embassy 39:12,15
Empanada 4:14 26:22
endorsement 4:2,4,7
 4:16 22:17 23:13 24:7
 27:16 37:14,22 39:7
entertainment 4:6,7,16
 4:16 24:7,8 27:16,17
 37:14,21
establishment 7:5
event 30:13,23 35:9
Events 5:6
exceed 33:3
Exchange 5:16 39:5

Executive 43:6
expected 33:14
extend 2:21 3:22 14:18
 21:21,24

F

F 30:17,23 31:4,8,12,16
 31:21 32:2,7,12,16,20
F-R-A-N-C 39:13
failure 6:20 7:17
Family 3:7 5:12 37:16
Farmer's 5:7
farmers 35:14,15
February 2:8,19,21 3:1
 13:22 14:19 15:14,16
Festival 31:4 33:12
Film 31:4
Films 31:4
final 35:3
fine 6:17,19,23,25 7:8
 7:10,14,16,20,22 9:1
 9:3
first 6:7 20:25 26:18
 28:12 30:16 35:9
five 3:6 10:2 12:4 17:7
 24:6 31:11 32:9,14,18
 36:1
Flair 5:6 35:12
Flavor 4:7 5:17 24:9
 39:20
following 29:13
follows 6:13 8:23
four 11:8 23:12 31:7
 33:8 35:21
Franc 5:17 39:13
Friedman 3:18 20:20
Full-Service 39:2,3
fully 41:19
further 41:12 43:7
FYI 20:23

G

G 32:25 33:6,11,18,23
Gallaudet 5:9 36:13
garden 4:4,7 5:17 23:13
 24:9 39:20
Gay 2:12 11:11
Generation 4:2,4 22:18
 23:14
Georgetown 2:9 10:14
gifts 37:18
give 42:17
Goose 2:19 13:24
Grace 3:2 15:17
Grandis 1:18 8:13,14
 9:10,10,12,20,21,21
 10:18,18,20 11:3,4,4
 11:24,25,25 12:20,21

12:21 13:6,6,8,16,17
 13:17 14:11,12,12,24
 14:24 15:1,9,10 16:5
 16:6,6,16,16,18 17:1
 17:2,2,24,25 18:18,19
 18:19 19:15,16 20:9
 20:10,10 21:6,6,8,16
 21:17 22:11,12,22,22
 22:24 23:7,8,8 24:2,3
 24:12,12,14,22,23,23
 25:17,18,18 26:13,14
 26:25,25 27:2,10,11
 27:11 28:7,8,8 29:7,8
 30:3,4 34:5,5,9,21,22
 34:22 41:5,6,6 42:13
 42:14
grants 40:18
Graydon 5:7 35:17
great 43:5,8
Grill 5:12,19 37:13
 40:11
Grocery 39:2,4
group 3:6 17:7
guard 30:20
guards 31:1,6,10,14,19
 31:25 32:5,10,14,18
 32:23 33:4,9,16,21
 34:1

H

Hall 2:17 13:3
Hansen 1:19 8:11,12,12
 9:19,20 11:1,2,2,14
 11:14,16,22,23,23
 12:10,10,12,18,19
 13:14,15 14:9,10 15:7
 15:8,8 16:3,4,24,25
 16:25 17:13,13,16,22
 17:23,23 18:16,17
 19:11,13,14,14 20:7,8
 21:14,15,15 22:9,10
 22:10 23:5,6,25 24:1
 24:1,20,21 25:15,16
 25:16 26:3,3,6,11,12
 26:12 27:8,9 28:3,5,6
 28:6,21,21,24 29:5,6
 29:6 30:1,2 34:7,7,10
 34:17,19,20,20 41:3,4
 41:4 42:11,12,12
Harbor 39:11
Harvard 2:14 5:13 12:6
 37:23
hearing 2:2,5 3:9,11 6:9
 8:19 18:4,24 41:20
 42:21
hearings 43:2
Hell's 5:13 38:4
Hill 2:22 5:18 14:20

40:8
hold 42:18
Holiday 3:7 17:9
Hook 2:16 13:2
Hotel 5:12 36:15 37:8,9
 38:14 39:14
hours 9:5 37:25 38:3,6
 38:9

I

I-S 39:17
Ice 4:20 28:16
identified 41:25
IFC 5:11 37:4
Imports 4:22 29:14,14
Inaudible 12:15,19
 13:15 14:10 15:4,10
 16:4 17:19,25 18:17
 21:17 23:6 24:3,21
 25:14 26:8 27:9 29:8
 29:25 30:2,4 42:10
increase 8:23
indefinitely 6:19,25
 7:10,16,22 9:3
Inner 39:11
inside 4:7,17 24:8
 27:17
interfered 6:15 7:11
Internet 38:17 40:2
investigation 6:15 7:12
investigations 41:21
Investigative 42:1
Issa 5:3 32:25
issuance 4:19 28:15
 35:8 40:18
issue 35:4
items 41:11

J

J 3:18 20:20
J-A-F-A-R-I 30:22
Jafari 5:2 30:22,22
James 1:19 5:3 32:19
January 2:14 12:5
Japanese 33:12
Jeni 1:19 8:12 11:2,14
 11:23 12:10 15:8
 16:25 17:13,23 19:14
 21:15 22:10 24:1
 25:16 26:3,12 28:6,21
 29:6 34:7,20 41:4
 42:12
Jessica 5:4 33:10
jockey 33:1
JOSE 1:21
JR 1:18,19

K

K-Y-O-J-I- 10:14
K-Y-O-J-I-N 40:4
Kalorama 20:21
Kitchen 2:6 5:14,17
 8:20 38:4 39:23
Kyojin 2:9 5:18 40:4

L

Lana 5:2,3 31:7,12,15
 31:21 32:2,6,11,15
Latina 5:19 40:15
law 41:23
legal 1:6 6:6,7 8:17
 10:11 41:24,24,25
let's 10:8,8
letter 3:20 4:14 21:2
 26:20 35:19,23 36:3,6
 36:11,15,18,23 37:2,6
license 1:8 3:20,21,23
 4:9,12,14,14,18,21
 5:1 6:11,18,24 7:9,15
 7:21 8:20 9:2 10:15
 11:11 12:7 13:3,24
 14:21 15:15,17 16:13
 17:9 18:6 19:1,22
 20:17,22 21:1,2,3,21
 21:22 22:18 23:14
 24:9 25:3,5,23 26:20
 26:21,22 27:18 28:14
 28:17 29:13,14,17
 30:8,12,13,17,19,23
 30:25 31:3,5,8,9,12
 31:13,16,18,21,23
 32:2,4,7,8,12,13,16
 32:17,20,22,25 33:2,6
 33:7,11,13,18,20,23
 33:24 35:4,10,15,16
 35:18,19,22,23 36:2,3
 36:6,6,10,14,18,18,22
 37:1,5,13,17,20,23
 38:2,4,7,10,14,16,19
 38:22 39:1,5,9,13,17
 39:18,20,22,23,24,24
 40:2,3,5,6,8,11,12,15
 40:16 41:25
licensee 29:16
licenses 30:15 35:8
 40:18,19
Licensing 1:6,7,10 5:6
 20:24,25 26:18,19
 28:12,13 35:2
Lidl 5:16 39:1
Lieu 2:2,5 6:8 8:18
limit 33:4
Liquor 3:7 17:9 37:24
Liquors 2:14 5:13 12:7
 37:23
list 30:14 35:3,7

Little 2:12 11:11
live 4:7,16 24:7 27:16
LLC 35:9
loans 37:18
Long 10:9
Lost 4:2,4 22:18 23:14
Lounge 3:4,9 5:6,19
 16:13 18:5 19:22
 20:17 35:13 40:10
Luck 14:20
Lynch 5:2 30:17

M

M- 37:10
M-I-N-A 30:22
Mahmoud 5:2,3 31:8,12
 31:16,21 32:2,7,12,16
 37:10
Maillard 5:4 33:6
Main 4:12 25:24
Mama 5:19 40:14
Manager's 4:11 25:23
manner 42:24
Manufacture 22:16
Manufacturer 4:1 37:18
March 1:12 2:2,5,11,16
 3:4,6,9,11 6:9 8:19
 10:12 11:9 13:1 16:12
 17:8 18:5,25 19:21
 30:18,24,25 31:5,9,13
 31:17,23 32:3,4,8,13
 32:17,21 33:1,7 41:19
 42:1,2
Mariachi 5:18 40:10
Marine 39:9
market 5:7 35:14,15
Mary 5:7 35:17
Matsuri 33:12
matter 1:5 6:7 8:16 9:24
 11:7 12:3,24 13:20
 14:15 15:12 16:9 17:5
 18:2,22 19:18 20:13
 20:25 21:19 22:14,21
 23:11,17 24:5 25:1,21
 26:16,18 27:14,20
 28:10,12,19 29:10
 30:6 34:25 41:9 43:10
matters 41:25
MC 5:10 36:21
meeting 1:3 5:21 41:13
 41:19 42:18
Meetings 41:18 42:19
Member 1:18,18,19,19
 8:4,8,10,12,14 9:10
 9:15,18,21 10:1,6,18
 10:23,25 11:2,4,14,19
 11:21,23,25 12:10,15
 12:17,19,21 13:6,11

13:13,15,17 14:2,6,8
 14:10,12,24 15:4,6,8
 15:10,21,25 16:2,4,6
 16:16,21,23,25 17:2
 17:13,15,19,21,23,25
 18:9,13,15,17,19 19:4
 19:8,10,14,16,25 20:4
 20:6,8,10 21:6,11,13
 21:15,17 22:2,6,8,10
 22:12,22 23:2,4,6,8
 23:18,22,24 24:1,3,12
 24:17,19,21,23 25:8
 25:12,14,16,18 26:2,3
 26:10,12,14,25 27:5,7
 27:9,11,21,25 28:2,6
 28:8,21,23 29:2,4,6,8
 29:19,23,25 30:2,4
 34:5,7,14,16,20,22
 40:21,25 41:2,4,6
 42:4,8,10,12,14

Members 43:3,6
met 1:14
Metro 3:4 16:11
Michelle 4:12 25:24
Mina 5:2 30:21,22
Miracle 31:22
misconduct 41:22
mo 10:16
Mola 4:14 26:22
moot 20:18
motion 3:8,11,13,16 8:1
 8:6 9:7,13 10:16,21
 11:12,17 12:8,13 13:4
 13:9,10,25 14:4,22
 15:2,19,23 16:14,19
 17:11,17 18:4,7,11,24
 19:2,6,20,23 20:2,15
 21:4,9,24 22:4,20,25
 23:16,20 24:10,15
 25:6,10,25 26:6,23
 27:3,19,23 28:18,25
 29:17,21,22 34:2,10
 40:17,23 42:6,16

Mount 39:8
move 7:4 10:8,8 20:24
 26:17 28:11 29:11
 30:7 35:1 41:18
Mt 5:16
Murphy 5:3 32:20

N

N 2:1,1 10:15
N-A- 32:24
N-O-R-O-O-Z 30:24
name 35:10,11,12
 37:10 38:23,24,25
 39:10,10,14,15
names 30:10

Nayef 5:3 32:24
Neighborhood 3:19
 10:13 11:10 12:6 13:2
 13:23 20:21
new 3:21 4:14,19 21:2
 26:21 28:16,19 35:12
 37:9 38:25 39:10,14
 39:18,21,24 40:3,6,12
 40:16
nine 15:13 32:6 36:17
Norooz 30:24
notice 42:17,20
number 2:3,6 3:14 6:10
 6:10,12,14 7:4,11,17
 8:19,20,23 9:4 10:8
 10:10,15 11:8,11 12:4
 12:7,25 13:3,21,24
 14:16,21 15:13,16,17
 16:10,13 17:6,10 18:3
 18:6,23 19:1,19,20,22
 20:14,16,17,19,22
 21:3,20,22 22:15,18
 23:12,15 24:6,9 25:2
 25:5,22 26:22 27:15
 27:18 28:17 29:15
 30:19,21,25 31:2,5,7
 31:9,11,13,15,18,20
 31:24 32:1,4,6,9,11
 32:13,15,17,19,22,24
 33:2,5,8,10,14,17,20
 33:22,25 35:10,14,15
 35:17,18,21,22 36:1,2
 36:5,6,9,10,13,14,17
 36:18,21,22,25 37:1,4
 37:5,8,12,13,16,17,20
 37:20,23,24 38:1,2,4
 38:5,7,8,10,10,13,14
 38:16,17,19,20,22,23
 39:1,1,5,6,8,9,12,13
 39:16,17,20,21,23,24
 40:1,2,4,5,7,8,10,11
 40:14,15

O

O 2:1
Occasions 5:8 36:5
occupancy 8:24 33:3
occurred 7:3,25
Offer 2:2,5 6:8 8:2,18
 8:22 9:8
officer 35:20,23 36:3,7
 36:11,16,19,23 37:2,6
 37:9
offsite 38:11,15,17
OIC 8:1
Okay 10:7
ongoing 41:21
Open 41:18 42:19

operating 9:4
Opposition 3:16 20:15
Order 3:14,14,17,17
 15:16 19:20,21 20:16
ORELLANA 1:21
outlined 29:13
outside 9:4
owner 4:19 28:16,19

P

P-A-C-C- 39:16
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 6:1
Pacci's 5:17 39:16
paid 6:19,25 7:10,16,22
 9:3
Pak 5:4 33:23
panel 30:18
Parlour 5:15,15 38:19
 38:22,25
participated 43:4
participating 43:2
party 33:1,7
passed 42:17
passes 8:16 9:24 11:7
 12:3,24 13:20 14:15
 15:12 16:9 17:5 18:2
 18:22 19:18 20:13
 21:19 22:14 23:11
 24:5 25:1,21 26:16
 27:14 28:10 29:10
 30:6 34:25 41:9
Paste 5:13 38:1
Patrick's 32:21
pause 10:9
payable 6:17,23 7:8,14
 7:20
Percent 39:4
permit 37:18 38:12,15
 38:18
petition 2:21 14:19
Pizza 4:20 28:16
placard 4:3,5,17,20
 22:20 23:16 27:19
 28:19
placed 42:21
plan 6:21 7:2,18,24
planned 41:21
posted 42:20
practical 42:24
premises 4:7,17 24:8
 27:17
present 1:16,20 9:16,25
 10:5
President 3:18 20:20
 35:25
presiding 1:15
protest 2:21 3:3,6,9

14:19 16:12 17:8 18:4
Protestants' 3:16 20:14
provide 4:7,16 24:7
 27:16
pub 2:12 4:2 11:11
 22:17
public 43:1
published 42:2,23
purpose 7:6 41:20
pursuant 15:16 42:19

Q

R

R 40:2
reason 29:13
Reconsideration 3:14
 3:16 19:20 20:16
record 30:10 43:11
recorded 9:20
Red 3:21 21:3
regarding 20:22
Regis 5:11 37:8
Register 42:2,23
regulations 41:23
reinstate 3:1 15:14
removal 39:6
remove 4:18 28:14
 35:19,23 36:3,7,11,15
 36:19,23 37:2,6
renewal 35:15
reports 41:20
request 2:21 3:1,3,6,8
 3:11,22 4:9,18,21
 11:13 14:18,23 15:13
 15:20 16:10,15 17:6,7
 17:12 18:3,8,23 19:3
 19:24 21:5,20 24:11
 25:2,4,7 26:1,24
 28:14 30:16,16,21
 31:2,7,11,15,20 32:1
 32:6,11,15,19,24 33:5
 33:10,17,22 35:19,23
 36:3,7,11,15,19,23
 37:2,6 43:5
requested 29:16 30:12
required 6:21 7:18
rescind 4:9 25:2
rescinded 15:15
Residences 3:4 16:11
residents 3:7 17:8
Respondent 7:1,23
response 19:12 28:4
 34:12,18
restaurant 5:6,9,10
 35:13 36:9,10,17,22
 37:1,5,14 38:5,8,11
 38:20,23 39:6,18,21

40:6,9,12,16
resume 4:19 28:15
Retailer 4:1 22:16 35:11
 36:10,15,22 37:1,5,8
 37:13,21,24 38:2,5,8
 38:11,14,17,20,23
 39:2,3,4,6,9,13,18,21
 40:2,5,8,12,15
return 43:6
review 2:2,5,8,11,13,16
 2:18,21 3:1,3,6,8,11
 3:13,16,18,20,22 4:1
 4:4,6,9,11,13,16,18
 6:8 8:18 10:11 11:8
 12:4,25 13:21 14:16
 14:17,17 15:13 16:10
 17:6,7 18:3,23 19:19
 20:14,19 21:1,20
 22:15 23:12 24:6 25:2
 25:22 26:19 27:15
 28:13 30:10,11 35:6
right 10:10
Rind 5:13 38:1
roll 8:6 9:13 10:21
 11:17 12:13 13:9 14:4
 15:2,23 16:19 17:18
 18:11 19:6 20:2 21:9
 22:4,25 23:20 24:15
 25:10 26:7 27:3,23
 28:25 29:21 34:11
 40:23 42:6
Room 42:21
Rosa 5:15 38:25
Row/Super 5:16 39:12
Row/Truno 39:15

S

S 1:18 2:1
S-T-A-R-O-B-I-N 31:3
safekeeping 3:22 4:19
 21:21,25 28:14 40:9
Sakura 33:12
sale 40:9
sales 4:19 28:15
Savages 5:17 39:23
Scenic 31:4
school 33:19
seats 23:13
second 8:3,4 9:9,11
 10:17,19 11:13,15
 12:9,11 13:5,7 14:1,2
 14:23,25 15:20,21
 16:15,17 17:12,14
 18:8,9 19:3,4,24,25
 21:5,7 22:1,2,21,23
 23:17,18 24:11,13
 25:7,8 26:1,4,24 27:1
 27:20,21 28:11,12,20

28:22,25 29:18,19
 34:4,6,8 40:20 42:3,4
seconded 8:6 9:13
 10:21 11:17 12:13
 13:9 14:4 15:2,23
 16:19 17:17 18:11
 19:6 20:2 21:9 22:4
 22:25 23:20 24:15
 25:10 26:6 27:3,23
 29:21 34:10 42:6
seconds 17:15 26:2
 28:23 40:21,22
Secretary 35:20,24
 36:4,8,12,16,20,24
 37:3,7
Section 6:16,22 7:7,13
 7:19 8:24 9:6 41:17
 41:17
security 6:21 7:2,18,24
 30:20 31:1,6,10,14,19
 31:24 32:5,9,14,18,23
 33:4,8,15,21 34:1
seeking 41:23
September 21:25
Service 3:23 21:22
Services 5:8,8 35:22
 36:2
Session 43:6
Settlement 2:8,11,13
 2:16,18 10:12 11:8
 12:4,25 13:21
seven 13:21 25:22
 31:20 36:9
Shank 5:14 38:10
Sheridan- 20:20
Sheridan-Kalorama
 3:18

Shop 5:14,15 38:7,16
Short 1:19 8:4,4,5,7,8,8
 9:14,15,15,24 10:1,3
 10:4,6,22,23,23 11:18
 11:19,19 12:14,15
 13:10,11 14:2,2,3,5,6
 14:6 15:3,4,21,21,22
 15:24,25,25 16:20,21
 16:21 17:18,19 18:9,9
 18:10,12,13,13 19:7,8
 19:8,25,25 20:1,3,4,4
 21:10,11,11 22:2,2,3
 22:5,6,6 23:1,2,2,18
 23:18,19,21,22,22
 24:16,17,17 25:8,8,9
 25:11,12,12 26:7,8
 27:4,5,5,21,21,22,24
 27:25,25 29:1,2,2,19
 29:19,20,22,23,23
 34:11,13,14,14 40:24
 40:25,25 42:4,4,5,7,8

42:8
show 3:11 18:24
six 12:25 25:2 31:10,14
 31:15,18,24 32:5 36:5
sorry 40:11,24
Spirit 5:16 39:8,11
Spirits 5:12 37:17
Square 5:12 37:12
St 5:11 32:20 37:8
Staff 1:21
stage 35:3
Starobin 5:2 31:3
status 3:1 4:9 15:14
 25:3
Statutory 6:15,21 7:6
 7:12,18 8:24 9:5
Stephanie 4:12 25:23
stipulated 3:20 4:13
 21:1 26:20
storage 38:11,15,18
Store 37:24
Street 33:12
submit 6:20 7:17
submitted 7:2,24
Substantial 1:9 5:1
 30:8
summer 4:4 23:13
Supplemental 1:7
 26:17,19 28:11,13
support 3:20 4:14 21:2
 26:21
Sushi 2:9 5:18,18 10:15
 40:4,5,7
suspended 6:18,24 7:9
 7:15,21 9:2

T

T 2:1,1
T-A-R-E-K 37:10
T-R-A-T-T-O-R-I-A
 39:17
T-R-U-N-O 39:15
Tarek 37:10
tavern 4:1 22:17 35:11
 37:21 38:3
Temporary 1:8 5:1 30:7
ten 16:10 32:11 36:21
Thai 5:18 40:7
thank 10:6,7 43:1,3,8
three 7:17 10:11 22:15
 31:2,6 33:25 35:17
timely 42:23
today 43:2,4
Tom's 4:17 27:18
trade 35:10,11 38:23
 39:10,14
transfer 40:9
Trattoria 5:17 39:16

Twelve 2:3,3 6:11,11
two 6:20 7:11 9:4 21:20
 27:15 30:21 35:14
two-day 33:15
type 30:12

U

University 5:7,9 35:18
 36:13
unlawful 7:6

V

Vegas 3:4 16:13
Vernon 5:16 39:8
Vessel 39:9
Vice 35:25
Victoria 5:15 38:19,22
Victoria/Lucha 5:15
 38:25
videoconference 1:14
Vinos 4:10 25:5
violation 7:3,25
violations 41:23
Vision 19:22 20:17
Vitis 4:9 25:4
vote 2:4,7,10,12,15,17
 2:20,22 3:2,5,7,10,12
 3:15,21,24 4:3,5,8,10
 4:12,15,17,20,22 5:5
 5:20,21 8:7 9:14,15
 10:4,22 11:18 12:14
 13:10 14:5 15:3,24
 16:20 17:18 18:12
 19:7 20:3 21:10 22:5
 23:1,21 24:16 25:11
 26:7 27:4,24 29:1,22
 34:11 40:23 42:7
voting 9:25 10:4

W

W 1:15,17
W-A-Y-R-E-A-L-E- 40:1
warning 9:6
Watch 4:17 27:18
Wayrealer 5:18 40:1
We'll 8:6 9:13 10:21
 11:17 12:13 13:9 14:4
 15:2,23 16:19 17:17
 18:11 19:6 21:9 22:4
 22:25 23:20 24:15
 26:6 27:3,23 28:25
 29:21 34:10 40:23
 42:6
we're 6:3,4 42:25
WebEx 1:14
website 42:22
Webster 5:4 33:11
wedding 33:24

Wednesday 1:12
went 43:11
West 3:23 21:21
Whiskey 5:14 38:16
Wild 31:4 38:13
Wine 5:12 37:16
Winelair 5:13 37:20
Wiseguy 4:19 28:16
withdraw 3:3,6 16:12
 17:8
World 5:10,10,11 36:21
 36:25 37:4

X

Y

Y-E-F 32:25
yearly 33:18

Z

0

0 10:4
00026 6:11 7:5
001133 36:10
001269 39:6
001273 16:13
060796 36:14
071165 39:13
071564 19:1
077414 39:9
081018 37:5
081024 36:22
081026 37:1
091095 17:10
093572 18:6

1

1 2:11 11:9 19:21 33:19
 33:24
1,000 6:17,23 7:8,14,20
1,100 33:4
10 2:9 33:1 42:2
100805 21:23
101299 13:24
103055 8:21
109296 13:3
11 2:10,12 17:6 30:25
 32:15 33:2,7 36:25
11:06 6:2
11:11:22 10:9
11:12:08 10:9
11:47 43:11
111924 37:21
112150 36:6
113585 20:22
114429 36:18
114547 12:7 37:24

115174 35:18
116875 29:15
117227 35:22
117238 6:12
117358 25:5
117794 15:18
118000 37:13
119403 27:18
119890 39:2
119917 38:20,23
12 2:12,14,15,17 18:3
 30:25 32:19 37:4
120 33:25
120163 36:2
120179 35:11
120512 22:19 23:15
121076 38:8
121338 24:9 39:21
121350 19:22 20:18
121424 38:5
121545 38:11
122157 35:15
122495 40:11,11
122723 38:2
122788 14:21
123160 31:9
123164 28:17
123546 39:18
123549 38:14
123576 40:2
123582 11:11
123600 40:15
123635 10:15 40:5
123761 26:22
123906 21:3
124045 39:24
124055 33:8
124119 33:2
124122 30:19
124124 33:14
124127 33:20
124148 31:6
124149 30:25
124161 31:14
124163 31:18
124164 31:24
124165 32:5
124166 32:9
124167 32:14
124168 32:18
124172 40:8
124173 33:25
124175 32:22
13 2:8,17,19 10:12
 18:23 32:24 37:8
14 2:20,22 19:19 31:1
 31:13 33:4,5 37:12
15 2:19,22 3:2 13:22

15:16 20:14 32:8
 33:10,13 37:16 41:19
 42:1
150 31:6
150535 38:17
16 3:2,4 20:19 31:5
 33:13,17 37:20
17 3:5,7 30:9,11 33:22
 37:23
18 3:7,9,10,12 32:21
 38:1
19 3:12,14 38:4
1B 2:14,19 12:6 13:23
1E 2:16 13:2

2

2-575(b) 41:17
2-575(b)(14) 41:17
20 3:15,17,19,21 31:17
 38:7
200 33:8
2023 1:12 2:2,5,8,11,14
 2:16,19,22 3:1,4,6,9
 3:12 6:9 8:19 10:12
 11:9 12:5 13:1,22
 14:20 15:15,16 16:12
 17:9 18:5,25 19:22
 21:25 30:19 31:5,9,13
 31:17,23 32:4,4,8,13
 32:17,22 33:7,19,24
 41:19 42:1,2
2023-063 3:14,17 19:21
 20:16
2023-081 15:17
21 3:21,23 38:10
21- 8:19
21-CMP-0078 2:6
22 3:24 4:2 38:13
22-251- 6:10 7:4
22-251-00025 6:10,14
22-251-0025 2:3
22-251-0026 2:3
23 3:1 4:3,5 15:14 31:23
 38:16
23-SC-00598 37:17
24 4:5,7,8 38:19
25 4:10,10,12 38:22
 39:4
25- 8:24
25-113(d)(1) 6:22
25-113(e)(1) 7:19
25-762(b)(13) 9:6
25-823(a)(2) 7:7
25-823(a)(5) 6:16 7:13
26 4:12,14 39:1
27 4:15,17 32:13 39:5
28 2:21 4:17,20 14:19
 39:8

29 4:20,22 39:12
2E 2:8 10:13
2F 2:11 11:10

3

3 2:16 3:4,6 13:1 16:12
 17:8
30 2:14 4:22 5:2 6:18,24
 7:9,15,21 12:5 21:25
 32:3,17 39:16
30,000 9:1
300 33:20
31 5:2 32:4 39:20
32 5:3 39:23
33 5:4 40:1
34 5:5 40:4
35 5:8 40:7
350 31:10,14,18,24 32:5
36 5:11 23:13 40:10,14
37 5:13 35:5,6
38 5:15
39 5:17

4

4 10:4
4-0 9:24
40 5:19
40,000 33:14
405.1 3:1 4:9 15:14 25:3
41 5:20
42 5:21
43 5:22
45 33:15

5

5-0-0 8:16 11:7 12:3,24
 13:20 14:15 15:12
 16:9 17:5 18:2,22
 19:18 20:13 21:19
 22:14 23:11 24:5 25:1
 25:21 26:16 27:14
 28:10 29:10 30:6
 34:25 41:9 42:17
50 30:19
500 31:1 32:9,14,18

6

6 2:3
60th 33:6
6B's 14:18

7

7 2:2,5 3:9,12 6:9 8:19
 18:5,25
700 33:2
762(b)(1) 8:25

8

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 03-08-23

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831